
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2022 

Dear Parent/Carer 

WEEK BEGINNING MON 30TH MAY: YEAR 11 ARRANGEMENTS 

I am writing to let you know about the arrangements for the week beginning Mon 30th May. Our Junior School 

Summer Exams will take place from Monday 30th May to Wednesday 1st June and normal lessons will be suspended 

for all students. Due to the large number of external public exams for Year 11 students there will be no Yr 11 internal 

summer exam period, instead teachers will use assessments from throughout the year to award a June Report 

Grade and Comment. A Skills and Development programme has been put in place for Year 11 students to replace 

normal timetabled lessons for the 3 days: 

YEAR 11 ARRANGEMENTS FOR MON 30th MAY – TUES 7th JUNE 
Mon 30th May Employability and          

Well-being Day 
 Yr 11 students in school each day from 8.40-12.30. 

 Yr 11 students are to report to the Sports Hall at 8.40 each day. 

 Morning school buses at normal times. 

 A canteen service for Yr 11 students will be available each day 
between 10.30-10.50. 

 Students will leave school at 12.30 (school buses available). 

 Uniform is required on Mon and Tues, sports/leisure wear on 
Wed for Army Skills Day. 

Tues 31st May Young Enterprise Skills Day 

Wed 1st June Army Skills Day 

Thurs 2nd June Spring Bank Holiday 

Fri 3rd June Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday 

Mon 6th June  
School Development Day 

 

Yr 11 students not required in school, except for Year 11 Child 
Development students who have an exam in school (9-10.15) 

Tues 7th June Normal school day 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR SPECIFIC YEAR 11 STUDENTS DURING THIS WEEK 

 On Monday 30th May there is an external GCSE Health and Social Care exam for Year 11 students from 9-

10.30 in the Assembly Hall. Students will attend the Employability Day after the exam is finished. 

 On Tuesday 31st May there is a Double Award Science revision session from 9-10.30 in S1. Students will 

attend the Young Enterprise Day after the session is finished. 

 On Mon 6th June there is an external GCSE Child Development exam for Year 11 students from 9-10.15 in 

the Assembly Hall. Students will be permitted to leave school when the exam is finished. 

 On Tues 7th June there is an external GCSE Double Award Science exam for Year 11 students from 9-10 in 

the Assembly Hall. Students will return to normal timetabled lessons when the exam is finished. 

 External exams continue in June- Year 11 students are to follow the personalised exam timetable 

previously given to them. Replacement exam timetables are available from the Principal’s secretary. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr Perry - Principal 


